THE CHURCH OF JESUS CHRIST OF LATTER-DAY SAINTS MESA FIRST WARD BISHOPRIC

MARICOPA STAKE MESA, ARIZONA

August 18, 1966

Dar Elder Jack:

Rave your letter and are trying work it out - the part in regard to registering. Have had a call in to Dr. John Riggs for two days now - checked again today - he got the note to call me but was in a meeting.

Will either find out something tomorrow, or will get Linda to go back down and see what we can get done toward registering. She went once, as you know and we were asked to have your grades transferred. We sent a request to BYU and also ASU with a buck in each, and got a letter of acknowledgement from BYU but not from the tempe university. Maybe you dont have any credits from tempe - is this right? I knew you had withdrawn last year, but I trought you went to one session of Summer school.

Anyway we'll work at it. I think we should be ok in it. A tually, the way I understand it, you can take a test on the spanish and get some credits thataway, which should put you in good shape. Linda said she notices that they have wieghtlifting and wrestling at the jc, and I think she is going to register you for that - if they let her do the registering. Course am not sure they will let old men who are bald headed in.

In re to the car - since there will be no 67s out until the last of Sept.. am just letting that hang fire, and we'll see what we can work out.

In re the pictures, Mish said they would be ready tomorrow, so we should have them to you next week sometime. In trying to figure out whether to send them am in one package or two. There should be 2 dozen of them.

In re to Burt, he will be here about the time you get this letter - Tues to be exact. We are kinda looking forward to Burt coming - Doug and Mike are particularly.

In re to Bobby, we put him and Peg on a plane this morning - they are going to visit Bobby's folks in Cos Angeles, then bobby has to go on up to Cakland and be there the 20th. Peg will go with him. No doubt, he will be heading West.

My plans for the present would be for you to get in school and study hard. A, our Bishop's meeting, they were telling about a Bishop in Provo that had all his priests in the ROTC and exempted - which means that he can call any of them to the mission field because they are exempt. Dont kno if this is true. Gess you know we can send only one each 6 months from the ward. W have you and Jim Klein (who wl be here the 14th) and Guy Gillespie, (who wl be here before then) and Susan Jarvis - who will probably be here before then, but I am not sure. She want was set apart August 24, two years ago. Jack, am in running outs space - wl be hearing from you - Move and best wishes.